HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

November 17, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in the Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were, Sandy Brewer, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal and Troy Andersen. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford and Secretary Debra Larson. 
Roll was called.

 Fridal moved to approve the agenda. Daws seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the minutes of October 2009. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to pay the bills. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the financial report of October 2009. Fridal seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 26-09 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 205 6th Ave for non-payment of bill. Brewer seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
Discussion about lighting the tower. One suggestion was to have LED lighting. Ransford was going to write a letter to the Mayor and Council and see if they would pay half.
Ransford talked about the water line extension on N Center Point from Tower Terrace Rd. to the City Limits. The City is planning on extending the sewer in the spring. There are 8 residents that would be affected and about 1500 feet. Ransford was going to check into seeing if we could assess the properties. Fridal made motion to proceed with engineer design. Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board of the water main break on November 3. They use the new vacuums which work really well. 
Ransford said the water department helped the street department run a 2” water line to the end of Mitchell Dr.
The City has been holding employees meeting on health insurance. They are asking the employees to help with cost since the cost raise so much.

Ransford told the board that Marty Recker is working on the budget and he will be at the next meeting for any question they have on the budget. Ransford said that he might not be at the next meeting and Recker would be there.

Ransford had been talking to Linda Bendixen who is a headed of City’s 60th birthday celebration. Linda would like us to provide bottles of water for this. Ransford is checking into the cost this.
Ransford spoke about writing a letter to the Mayor and Council for money to use on certain projects. The money would be coming from the LOST fund that the City is receiving. The board thought that would be a good thing to do. 

Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting. Brewer seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
